
The Parkfairfax TLUC convened an abbreviated monthly meeting “virtually” on 13 May 

2021.   

 

The TLUC was privileged to welcome Peter Ferrell as a new Board member and 

Committee co-liaison.  Peter's passion for public transportation will be a great asset to 

the TLUC going forward.   

 

It was noted that the Mayor and City Council have unanimously expressed support for 

“fare-free” DASH service coincident with introduction of the New DASH Network in 

September as briefed during the 21 April Annual Meeting.  It should be noted that 

maximum benefit will be realized by those whose journeys are exclusively on DASH, 

whereas those who transfer to Metrorail will forfeit the transfer discount and those who 

transfer to Metrobus, ART or Fairfax Connector will be paying full fare to those agencies 

instead of DASH. 

 

The TLUC was made aware of the property-wide lighting survey being conducted by 

On-Site Lighting of Buffalo MN the week of 9 May with a report to the Board due in 

June.  The TLUC may reschedule its independent volunteer lighting assessment, 

originally expected in April, to later this summer.   

 

The next meeting of the TLUC is scheduled for June 10th at 7PM.  As the Chair continues 

to recovery from surgery, it is most likely that the June meeting will again be via Zoom, 

although the long-term goal is to resume in-person meetings for fully vaccinated TLUC 

members.   

 

Best regards, 

Bob Gronenberg  

TLUC Chair  

 


